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Andrew Giles P.Eng., NSLS
Vice President Development
The Links at Brunello
902-830-4021

Issued
Nov 1, 2024

Brunello 18th Hole Spa Safety Assessment

Dear Andrew,

 As I understand, HRM would like better certainty on the safety 
aspects of the proposed changes around the edge of the golf course, 
in the area where the new Nordic spa will be located close to golf 
hole 10 and 18. Staff at HRM, who know me as a planner may not 
know that I am also a practicing golf course architect with design 
certificates from Harvard University and dozens of golf course, 
designs, renovations, and master plans to my credit. I have worked on 
golf course designs, in Russia, Morocco, Egypt, Libya, and of course, 
Canada. My most recent course opened at Aspen Ridge (nine hole with 
plans for future nine). I’ve also worked on several safety audits for 
several courses and as an expert witness on two course legal issues 
regarding safety.

This letter outlines how the proposed Nordic spa Brunello can be 
accommodated with some specific changes along the golf course. 
As I understand from our discussion and the maps provided, the 
intent is to create a Nordic spa in the area between golf Holes 10 and 
18. Golf safety assessments is an inexact science and safety can 
be influenced by wind, temperature, topography, vegetation, out of 
bounds and turf conditions. Statistics can help narrow down the safety 
margins for average golfers and both the American and European 
Institute of golf course architects have some rules of thumb and 
guidelines, which are useful to follow when doing safety audits. Some 
of the considerations include:

1. Since most golfers are right-handed (90 to 93% in Canada) and most 
tend to slice (right sided shot for right hand golfer, and a left-hand 
left sided shot for a left-handed golfer) architects must provide a 
greater safety margin on the right side of a golf hole than the left 
side  

2. The longer the distance a ball is struck the greater the chance for a 
miss shot misaligned from the center of the fairway or the green

3. The generally accepted rule of thumb is that “15° on either side 
of apparent line of play will count for 92% of the golf shots. “(M 
Hurdzan, 2006. Golf Course Architecture “)








